Public and Voluntary Sectors’ Partnership 
Annual Report 2010-2011.
Introduction

2010/11 was a key year for the Public and Voluntary Sector’s partnership. Relationships were strengthened between the voluntary and public sectors and this was recognised formally through the Redbridge Compact being awarded the Excellence Award for Local Partnership Working at the National Compact Awards, and the Mayor agreeing to become the Compact Ambassador for 2010/11.
This was a challenging year for the Partnership, with work undertaken against a background of greatly reduced public sector funding. It was also noted, with regret that there had been a recurring lack of Council Member attendance at PaVSP meetings throughout the year. Nevertheless, positive achievements were made. Partners worked to review the Compact and Codes of Practice, became better informed about each of the partner sectors and worked collaboratively on areas of common interest, such as how the public and voluntary sector could positively engage to enhance the Big Society in Redbridge and agreed to look at local authority funding applications where the third sector had or could have a significant interest in. This would ensure that Redbridge residents would derive maximum benefit of the work and minimise the danger of duplication. 
The Partnership is made up of elected Members from the Council, elected representatives from the voluntary and community sector and nominees from Redbridge Primary Care Trust (NHS Redbridge), the Redbridge Police Service and the Redbridge Fire Service.  
Membership: 
Council Members:
Councillors Coomb, Flint, Lambert, Stark and Weinberg

Substitutes: Councillors Rashid, Mrs Ryan and Mrs Solomon, 

Voluntary Sector Members:     


Rita Chadha (RAMFEL- Refugee & Migrant Forum for East London)

John Garlick (Age Concern, Redbridge)

Nicholas Hurst (Frenford Clubs)

Rosie Payne (Young People’s Project)

Jagdev Purewal (Redbridge Panjabi Centre)

Substitutes: 

Jon Abrams (Redbridge Concern for Mental Health)

Bashir Chaudhry (Eton Road Community Centre/ League of British Muslims)

Bushra Tahir ( Awaaz)

Ali Qureshi (Redbridge & Chigwell Muslim Association)

Arnold Zulu (Redbridge & Waltham Forest African Community Forum)

NHS Redbridge 

Marie Price (5NA) Interim Director of Corporate Affairs and Governance 

Substitute: Mayes Keely (Queens Hospital)

Redbridge Borough Police Member
Stan Greatrick (Chief Inspector)

Substitute: Martin Allen - SNT Inspector

Redbridge Fire Brigade
Richard Binder (Borough Commander)

Substitute: Ray Watkinson: - Station Manager

Supporting Officers:

Ross Diamond & Tasnim Iqbal (Redbridge Council for Voluntary Service), John Turkson/ Shila Barber and Helena Vince (London Borough of Redbridge)

Meetings:

All meetings (apart from the July Away Day) took place between 5 and 7 pm at the RedbridgeCVS offices.

14 July 2010
This meeting was structured as an away day and took place at the Jack Carter Pavilion. This year it was the role of a voluntary sector representative to stand as Chair of the PaVSP. Rita Chadha was duly elected as Chair and Councillor Lambert elected as Vice Chair. Rita Chadha Chaired this meeting. 
The meeting heard that this year the Worshipful The Mayor of Redbridge Cllr Jim O’Shea had agreed to take on the role of Compact Ambassador for the year. 

The meeting heard a number of presentations which gave useful updates on developments within sectors, the impact of the current economic climate and how the Partnership could provide support to sectors through its work.  A general discussion around the Big Society was held which started to look at how the partnership could help to develop the Big Society in Redbridge. 
The speakers and topics were:

· Raising the profile of the voluntary sector in Redbridge, Bernadette Benn, 

(Barnabas Workshops);    

· The role of the Council and its relationship with the voluntary sector, John Fairley Churchill (LBR); 

· An overview of the Primary Care Trust in Redbridge and changes taking place, Marie Price (NHSR);

· The roles and activities and strong partnerships of the voluntary sector, Ross Diamond (RedbridgeCVS); 
· Developments in the Fire Service and the use of volunteers (pilot project) Richard Binder (Redbridge Fire Service); and

· The Redbridge Compact and work programme, with a focus on the revision of the new Compact (and Codes) to be made by members of the Partnership, Shila Barber (LBR), Ross Diamond (RedbridgeCVS) 
29th September 2010
The meeting heard reports and held discussions on the following key items:

· Jimmy Maravala from the LBR Policy Team attended the meeting to give an overview of the development of the consultation portal with partners, which had been agreed by the Public Services Board of the Redbridge Strategic Partnership. (RSP);
· As part of the standing item, “Raising the profile of the voluntary sector”, Tasnim Iqbal (RedbridgeCVS) gave a report on Volunteer Centre Redbridge (a project of RedbridgeCVS). Funding confirmed through LPSA would now enable Volunteer Centre Redbridge to offer a full VC service, including brokerage for individuals seeking appropriate placements;
· A Big Society Report produced by Ross Diamond (RedbridgeCVS) for the RSP’s Public Service Board was discussed, and the possibility of establishing a working group to consider this topic further was considered;
· There was an update on the current position of the voluntary sector grants programme in the light of the financial climate;
· The meeting noted that the Redbridge Compact 2008/11 had been shortlisted as a finalist for the Compact Award for the Local Partnership in this year’s Compact Awards;
· The Redbridge Compact and its Codes of Practice were due to be revised and updated for 2011/2014. Each signatory body agreed to take on the Compact review working in partnership;
· The PaVSP work programme for the year was noted and agreed. 

1st December 2010
The meeting heard reports and held discussions on the following key items:

· Raising the profile of the voluntary sector: Sue Cullum, (ACE – Accounting for Community Enterprises) gave a presentation on ACE’s work. They provide resources and one to one support to the voluntary sector in helping them to prepare and manage finances and budgets etc;
· Report back from the national Compact Awards: The Partnership noted that The Redbridge Compact was awarded an Excellence Award for Local Partnership Working;
· The Big Society;
· 2012 Olympic and Paralympic update on progress made by the council in preparation and opportunities available to voluntary organisations and individuals;
· A report on this year’s Make a Difference Week;
· A consideration of the Socio-economic equalities duty and how this might impact locally;
· Partnership agreed to receive reports on funding applications of relevance to the voluntary and community sectors made by the Local Authority to avoid duplication and competition.
16th March 2011

The meeting heard reports and held discussions on the following key items:

· Raising the profile of the voluntary sector:  Shamshia Ali (Redbridge Faith Forum) and Lesley Harrison (Redbridge Concern for Mental Health – Befriending Service);  

· Update on review of Redbridge Compact;
· Update on Big Society;      

· Partnership noted the Cabinet report recommending the award of voluntary and community sector grants for 2011/12.
